
July 14th, 2021 

  

 The Giles County School Board held a closed meeting/work session at 9:30 a.m. on July 14th, 2021.  A closed 

meeting was held to do interviews for the Assistant Principal position at Giles High and the Itinerant Assistant Principal for 

Narrows Elem/Middle and Narrows High School.  Persons present were: 

  
 Jason B. Buckland 
 Melissa R. Guynn    Amanda J. Tickle, Clerk   
 Stephen M. Steele, Chair   Dr. Terry E. Arbogast, II, Superintendent  
 Mark A. Wilburn    Mrs. Lisa Mustain, Assistant Superintendent   
         
        

 

 The meeting was called to order by the Chairman. 

 

  

 The Board, on motion of Mr. Wilburn, with second by Mrs. Guynn and unanimous voting, went into a closed meeting 

under Section 2.2-3711 of the Virginia Code and Paragraph 1. Discussion, consideration, or interviews of prospective 

candidates for employment; assignment, appointment, promotion, performance, demotion, salaries, disciplining, or 

resignation of specific public officers, appointees, or employees of any public body.  Following discussion, Mr. Buckland 

moved to go to regular session.  Mr. Pennington seconded the motion and voting was unanimous.  The School Board, 

unanimously, certified that the meeting was in regards to personnel and conducted under section 2.2-3711. 

  

VOTE   Ayes:  5  Nays:  0 

 

                                                               

Clerk of the Giles County School Board    Date 

 

 
Dr. Arbogast gave an update on the new football fields, stating that they are getting green. He stated that one of the mowers is 

currently at Giles High and we are waiting to hear back about the mower for Narrows High.   

 

Dr. Arbogast gave an update on the track at Giles High and stated that the county will be working soon on the drain. 

 

Dr. Arbogast discussed pricing on fixing up the tennis courts at Narrows High School.  It was the consensus of the board to go ahead 

and have the same group doing the tennis court at Giles High to do the one at Narrows High.  We are currently waiting on the crew 

to do work on the tennis courts at Giles High. 

 

Mr. Wilburn had a concern about the lights staying on a lot at the tennis courts at Giles High. 

 

Mr. Steele asked Dr. Arbogast for an update on carryover spending and availability.  Dr. Arbogast will send an email out to board 

members with this information. 

 

Dr. Arbogast stated that he received some quotes from GHS on updating some of their desks and chairs.  He stated that he would 

like to split the cost of this with GHS, which would be about $3-4K.  The consensus of the board was to go ahead with this purchase. 

 

Dr. Arbogast gave an update on the clinic at GHS. 

 

   

The School Board, on motion of Mr. Wilburn, with second by Mr. Buckland and unanimous voting, adjourned the meeting. 

 

                                                                                     

Chairman                                   Clerk 
 


